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Year 1 tantalise their taste buds Year 1 investigate the texture of familiar and 
unfamiliar foods 

EYU take a snap of a very special visitor Year 4 sample tropical fruits 

Reception visit Bekonscot Model Village Reception visit Bekonscot Model Village 
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Mrs La Farge was delighted to award more 
House Merit Awards this week. The pupils in 
Year 5 and 6 have been earning merits for many 
different achievements. Staff have been 
rewarding great work in all subjects, impressive 
answers in class, good teamwork, kindness and 
many other activities. To receive their House 
Merit Award the pupils have to earn 30 merits, 
which is quite a challenging total, over the 7 
week half-term. There are a number of pupils 
very close to receiving their awards so hopefully 
more will be awarded next week. 
  

Well done – James P, Angharad B and Jayden O. 

It has been lovely to see so many of you at the Parental Guidance Evenings this week, I hope you have 
found them useful. We will of course look at your feedback and consider ways of improving these for 
next year. As I know you are aware many teaching strategies and methods have changed over the years 
and it is interesting to get an appreciation of what goes on behind the classroom door! 
 
Our children have been kept really busy in the classroom, and also on the sports field despite the rather 
wet conditions. I am looking forward to seeing many pupils participate in the cross country event at RAF 
Halton on Saturday and hoping that the weather will be kind!  
 
Next week is our last week before the half term break and the younger pupils are busy preparing for their 
celebration assemblies, please check timings and year groups and I look forward to seeing you.  
 
Have a great weekend. 
 

From some of the children’s interests this week we have enjoyed exploring the camera and ICT. The children 
have learnt how to turn the camera on and off, how to handle the camera and keep it steady to take a 
photograph. The children ventured outside and took lots of pictures of the school and its surroundings. The 
children were then able to see how the pictures transferred from the camera to the computer and were then 
printed. The children cut out their own pictures they had taken and created a photograph album. They were 
very excited to see their photos on the interactive whiteboard and were able to work out who had taken the 
photos as well as discussing the pictures. Harvey said “Look it’s a selfie!” 
 
Next week we will be exploring the festival of Diwali. 
 
At home you might like to encourage your child to take seasonal photos using a camera, ipad or phone. If you 
would like to, please email your child’s snapshots to Mrs Morey. emorey@gatewaysch.co.uk 
Finally, EYU have had a very special visitor everyday this week. Daphy duck has been swimming in the tuff 
spot and enjoying crusts of bread in the garden. The children have been inspired to take photos of the duck. 

House Merit Awards  

Mrs La Farge’s Blog 

Early Years Unit 
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This week   On Friday, Reception visited Bekonscot Model Village. The week started with wind and relentless 
rain which made the teachers rather nervous about the upcoming trip. However, the sun had decided to shine 
and the skies were clear! All the children clambered aboard the coach excited and raring to go! At the model 
village there was so much to see. From circus acts, to fairgrounds, harbours and coal mines, we were really 
transported back to a different era. Children asked some really thoughtful questions and enjoyed themselves. 
Each group leader encouraged the children to keep a tally chart, recording the different modes of transport 
they could see as we travelled round. This proved to be a real success with the children taking ownership 
which was great! The children behaved very well and we are already looking forward to our next excursion. 
 

At home you might like to focus on 3D shapes and look in the cupboards for containers. Can you help your 
child sort them into cubes, cuboids and spheres? Can any of you find any triangular prisms at home? Now 
there’s a challenge! 
 

Next week we will focus on counting and missing numbers in maths. We will be writing our own postcards 
ready to send on our next trip to Great Missenden Post Office on Friday 7 November. We will be listening to 
the story of Rama and Sita as we celebrate the Hindu festival of Diwali.  
 

 

This week in Year 1 we have had lots of fun exploring our tasting sense in our science lessons! As part of 
our science theme this half- term about our senses, each week the children have focused on and 
investigated an individual sense. We started by reading the story of the Hungry Caterpillar by Eric Carle 
and identifying all of the foods that he ate along the way. The children then tasted each of the foods in 
turn and used interesting adjectives to describe them. The children described some of the foods as ‘juicy 
watermelon’, ‘succulent salami’ and ‘sour oranges’. The children also explained whether they liked or 
disliked the foods using those all important descriptive words in their sentences. The purpose of this 
activity was to encourage the children to think, and as far as possible, use only their tasting sense to 
investigate the texture and taste of familiar and unfamiliar foods. This was a great opportunity for the 
children to link their literacy, which has been description focused, to a real life experience! 

We have been ‘Super Scientists’ this week in Year 2.  The children have been carrying out an investigation 
using ice cubes. The question they were trying to answer was ‘Where is the warmest place in our classroom?’  
 

We started the lesson by discussing how we might find this out and very sensibly thermometers were 
suggested however this did not quite fit with the theme of our ‘Ice Cube Challenge’. We wrote down our plan 
and carefully considered how to make the investigation ‘fair’. Through this the children learnt that there 
should only be one variable and this was to be the location chosen by each table of children. With the 
investigation planned Mrs Dalby-Smith made equal sized, large ice cubes at home and brought them to school 
for both classes. Each table group set their ice cube out in a dish and placed it in their chosen location. 
Observations were made at the same time intervals and recorded on a chart. The children were instantly very 
excited and keen to see their ice cube melt.  However, much to the children’s surprise, it took longer than they 
expected and some ice cubes lasted through lunch time into the afternoon! Eventually each group found a 
tray of water with no ice remaining and so discovered where the warmest place was.  They were surprised by 
the results as they were not what they had predicted. 
 

 

Reception 

Year 1 

Year 2 



This week we have been learning all about growing bananas.  We have had a particular focus on 
information texts. 
 
We have read some non-fiction books and identified the headings, sub-headings, contents and 
glossary.  We have learnt to sort words into alphabetical order and have used dictionaries to find 
definitions of words and written our own definitions.  We have looked at the verbs in a non-fiction piece 
of writing and changed verbs from the past to the present tense.  We really enjoyed reading about how 
bananas are grown and were surprised to find out that a bunch of bananas is called a hand!  We used 
diagrams to gather information and drew our own detailed diagram of a banana plant. 
 

Next week, we are looking forward to our celebration assemblies and sharing some of the work we have 
done this half-term with you.  It will be lovely to see some of you there. 
 

At home, to support your child’s learning at home, you may wish to play a game - sorting words in 
alphabetical order or read some information books and discuss the layout and style of language. We will 
also be sending the children home with a poem to learn next week. 

Rainforest products of many different varieties and uses have been tasted and handled this week by the 
children in Year 4 as part of their rainforest topic. 
Fruit, vegetables and artefacts brought the jungles of Columbia, Peru, Brazil, Chile and Borneo into the 
classroom. Mr Atkinson allowed us to see all the presents he was given by the Penan Tribe when he worked 
at school in Borneo. The children were particularly impressed with the long, sharp spear and the poison 
tipped darts used for hunting monkeys high up in the rainforest's canopy. 
We looked carefully at the vibrant colours of the different fruits and tasted some of the more unusual ones 
with a mixture of bravery and reticence. 
"I am very surprised that I like physalis" -Caitlin 

"The papaya was not as sweet as I thought it would be" -Lily 

"I really didn't like the papaya because it tasted too bitter" -Timo 
"I loved the smell of the coffee" -Marcus 

"The pineapple was golden and juicy" –Ross 

 

Read more 

Year 5 have a focus on problem solving skills throughout the year. This is reflected in the worded 
questions they are given and tasks focused on investigation. Topic areas over the last couple of weeks 
have included circles, with content ranging from using ∏ to learning how to use a compass accurately. 
Measuring and drawing angles have also been covered which has needed accuracy and attention to 
detail. Our maths classes have enjoyed this practical side to their learning and have learned lifelong skills. 
 

Year 3 

Year 4 

Year 5 

http://gatewayschool-bucks.co.uk/2014/10/year-4-view-artefacts-penan-tribe-borneo/


The topic for Year 6 this half term has been ‘Changing Circuits’ and we have explored different aspects of 
electricity and electrical circuits. 
 

Part of this has been to research scientists who, over the centuries, have developed our understanding of 
electricity and helped to harness its use in different ways.  Each of Year 6 were given a scientist to investigate 
and then, with this information, we created timelines to show the progression from William Gilbert in the 
1600s up to the first computer in the 1970s.  We were interested to learn that Albert Einstein had a picture 
of the Englishman, Michael Faraday, on his office wall, such was his admiration of his work. 
 

The purpose of the work was to give a better understanding of the ‘discovery’ and development of 
electricity, as well as to appreciate how much we take it for granted in today’s world. 
 

At home, you may wish to make the children more aware of your electricity supply: where the meter is in 
your house and how it works; where the fuse box is and perhaps how much you spend each month on 
electricity.  It may well encourage them to not waste energy and help reduce your bill! 
 

Year 6 

 
On Tuesday 14 October Gateway Year 5 played their first football match of the season in the Under 10 Cup. 
The game was played at Magnolia Park and was against Our Lady’s School, Amersham. We came away with 
a good result - a 6-0 win! Our goal scorers were Brandon: with an amazing 4 goals; Cormac with a tidy strike 
into the net and Sam made it 6 with a lovely shot. Our Lady’s put up a good fight, especially in the second 
half, but we managed to keep a clean sheet.  Hector came on outfield and made a difference, making some 
nice runs down the left Guy and Alex looked very strong at the back, putting in some nice tackles. Gateway 
were happy with their result and look forward to their next game. Thanks to the parents for all your 
support. 
 

Squad Jack W, Cormac N, Sam Mc, Hector C, Guy J, James G, Alex P, Harry S and Brandon N-T 

 

Written by Jack W and Cormac N.   

Latest Sports News 

Gateway School's Holiday Club offers action-packed, fun-filled days for children aged three to eleven and is 
open to Gateway pupils and their friends and family during the upcoming half term (Friday 24 October - 
Friday 31 October, 0800- 1700). 
 

The Ofsted-registered Holiday Club is organised and run by Mrs Natalie Fitzgibbon, who has 10 years’ 
experience of running holiday clubs.  The programme contains two activity streams – one for children aged 
three to seven years and one for children aged eight to eleven years. Within each stream we have a 
combination of sport, performing arts, creative and fun activities, all designed to deliver a highly memorable 
and fun holiday experience for all the children. 
 

Children can look forward to a variety of Halloween-themed activities, including:  Spooky Arts & Crafts, Fun 
Football & Hockey Skills with our sports specialist, 'The Cube' Game, Halloween Fancy Dress Day...and much 
more! 
For more information about our Holiday Club and to book a place for your child, please click here or contact 
the School Office. 

Join us for Holiday Club at Gateway! 

http://gatewayschool-bucks.co.uk/parent-area/holiday-club/
http://gatewayschool-bucks.co.uk/contact-us/


 

Saturday 18 October   Cross country, RAF Halton 
Monday 20 October   Parental Guidance Year 5 6.30-7.30 
Tuesday 21 October   Year 1 and 2 Celebration Assembly 1430-1515, Great Missenden Hall 

Year 6 A&B Netball v Little Kingshill (Home) 1545-1645 
Wednesday 22 October   Year 3 Celebration Assembly 1400 

Year 4 Celebration Assembly 1445 - Great Missenden Hall 
Music Tea 1630-1730 
U11 Football v Great Missenden (Away) 1530-1730 
Year 5&6 A team Netball v Great Missenden (A) 1530-1730 

Thursday 23 October   Reception Celebration Assembly 1430-1500 School Hall 
Friday 24 October   Half term 
Tuesday 4 November   School opens, U11 Football vs Seer Green (Away) Cup Match, 1515 – 1745, 
Wednesday 5 November   Year 5 visit to Highclere Castle (1st group) 

  Year 6 ESB exams 
Monday 10 November   Year 5 visit to Highclere Castle (2nd group); Year 6 ESB exams 
 
Forms reminder  
Please return Year 6 French trip forms by Monday 20 October. 
Year 6 ESB forms to be returned asap. 
 
FOG Christmas Fayre - SAVE THE DATE - Saturday 22 November 2014, 1100-1500, Great Missenden Memorial Hall. We 
will shortly be asking for various donations so watch out for posters around the school. We will need: bottles and 
chocolates for the Tombola; raffle prizes; and cakes for the cafe. All donations gratefully received and we appreciate your 
support!  
 
Collection of old coins and banknotes 
Good news - finally something to do with all those old foreign coins and bank notes that are sat in a pot somewhere in 
your house!   
 
This year FOG are collecting old British and foreign coins and notes, including obsolete currency, as a means of raising 
funds for the school and this year's chosen charity Cancer Research.   
 
There will be a collection bottle in each classroom from this week so please sort out those old foreign notes and coins left 
over from holidays and business trips. Old British and Irish coins and obsolete European currency can also be taken.  So, 
have a look and seek out those old Spanish pesetas, American dollars and any other currency you're are unlikely to use 
again and that can't be exchanged at British banks or Bureau de Change.   
 
Once all the currency has been collected we send it to www.cash4coins.co.uk who will exchange it for cash we can use. 
We will be collecting all year so please remember to keep bringing in any old/foreign currency you have. 
 
Moving up to Secondary School in September 2015 - Year 6 parents 
This is a reminder that online applications for a secondary school place for Sept 2015, must be made online or by post by 
3pm on Friday 31st October. It is important that your application is received by this deadline as failure to do so may 
disadvantage your child as they will lose the opportunity to be considered in the first allocation round. This may severely 
affect your child's chances of being offered a place at their preferred school.  
 
Uniform 
On Friday 24 October Copperfields Clothing will be in G2 between 1100-1700 selling winter uniform, including hats, 
scarves and gloves, as well as PE kits. 
 

From the Office 
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